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On December 11, 2023, a procedural conference was held in this proceeding. 
Representatives appeared on behalf of Portland General Electric Company, the Alliance 
of Western Energy Consumers (A WEC), and Staff of the Public Utility Commission of 
Oreogn. 

First, A WEC filed a petition to intervene prior to the conference. No party attending the 
conference objected to the petition. This proceeding is not a contested case under 
ORS 183.310(2). Nonetheless obtaining party status is granted for the limited purpose of 
receiving filings and accessing protected information. A WEC's petition to intervene is 
granted. 

Second, the parties agreed that they would submit a joint letter to the docket no later than 
December 19, 2023, explaining whether they agree that PGE may make an illustrative 
tariff filing no later than March 31 , 2024, rather than an interim tariff filing on 
December 28, 2023. At that point, the Chief Administrative Law Judge will consider 
whether to use his delegated authority to defer the December 28, 2023 date. 

Finally, please note that any filings submitted in this proceeding are due by 3:00 p.m. in 
order to provide adequate processing time for the Filing Center. Filings submitted after 
3:00 p.m. will be considered filed on the following business day. 

Dated this 11th day of December, 2023, at Salem, Oregon. 

Katharine Mapes 
Administrative Law Judge 


